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Dear Parent/Carers                                                                10 Dec 2018 

Assistant Head Teacher

We are pleased to announce that after an internal advert and interview process with myself and the governors that Mrs Chapman was successfully appointed as our new Assistant Head Teacher. I am sure you will all want to send her best wishes in this new role and I look forward to working closely with her to move the school forward in all we do.

Christmas Fair

Mr Guy and the friends of Grange View would like to say a massive thank you for all your support last Friday in helping them raise £925, which is an amazing amount in just a short time. Any unclaimed raffle numbers are on the school Facebook page. 

Christmas Play for Elm, Beech, Chestnut, Willow Classes

Please remember to send in your child’s costume for the play please - this is needed ASAP.

The Christmas Post box

The school Christmas post box is now open for any cards that the children want to send to their friends. It is in the school hall for them to post them in with their class teacher. Thank you.

School Milk

This Friday, 14th December is the deadline for orders for January so please return your slip with payment if your child wants milk, thank you. 

NO Family Worship

Due to Panto’s on Friday and the Christmas Disco on the last day of term there will be no family worship for the next 2 weeks. But we will see you all at the Christmas performances on Tues 18th December. 

Special Needs Pupils

We have a number of children with special needs in our school all of who are supported individually or in small groups depending on their needs. If you have any concerns about other pupils other than your own child please speak to your child’s class teacher first or make an appointment to see me. We are a very inclusive school and want the best for all of our children at Grange View, thank you.

EWO Visit

Reminder the Education Welfare Officer (EWO) will be on site unannounced to conduct a spot check before the end of term. Appropriate letters have been sent out to those families who are always late and this will be monitored closely.

The Early years outdoor area- WE NEED YOUR SUGGESTIONS PLEASE !

We need parents help with suggestions how we can enhance what we already have. We would like to reflect the indoors to outside to be able to give better provision for all our families in Widdrington station. This includes the Tuesday toddler group, Rainbows and brownies and other organisations.

Please help us by posting any sensible ideas on our Facebook page
***School communication***

We would like to thank all our parents who keep up to date with everything we send out. The school prides itself as being good with communication with the weekly Newsletter, Class Dojo, Facebook and Text2parents. 

The staff will respond to messages up until 7pm on class dojo and Facebook if they can, otherwise it is best to phone school in the morning if you need to ask any questions.

Please ensure you read everything we send out as sometimes dates and times do change in school for some events. Thank you.
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We are having our Christmas Dinner on Thursday 20th December. All the children are invited to come wearing their usual uniform but instead of a school jumper they can wear a Christmas one.  

Children are also invited to come into school in party clothes on the last day of term, Fri 21st December. Remember school closes at 1.30pm on that day.

Online portal for Reception Class – open now!

The online portal for Reception school places in First and Primary for September 2019 is open and parents must complete an application for a place in a Reception class even if your child attends the school nursery or pre-school setting. The portal closes on 15th January.
FREE SCHOOL MEALS (PUPIL PREMIUM) 

Some parents/carers whose income is below £16,190 per family are entitled to Free School Meals (OFSTED call this pupil premium). The school currently receives additional funding per pupil in our budget to use to support these pupils across the school. We use it to benefit every child by supporting us to have extra staff for small group work, buy resources to support small group work and interventions. A small proportion of this funding is used to subsidise Breakfast and Afterschool clubs and support half the cost of residential and school visits. 

The information is fully available on the school website for everyone to read. 

Ofsted hold school accountable for the spending of this funding and we have to show that we are supporting every child/family who is able to apply for Free School Meals (pupil premium). We hope all our families who are eligible apply for this funding as it makes a massive difference to our budget and our currently staffing levels.  

If you are entitled to applying please pop to the office and we can help.  

Punctuality

Pupils are recorded as being late for school if they arrive after the doors have closed and come in through the main school doors. Children who arrive after 9am receive an unauthorised mark.

All Doors will be locked once classes are inside and the main entrance will have to be used! 

IF YOU ARE RUNNING LATE FOR ANY REASON OR YOUR CHILD IS NOT COMING INTO SCHOOL DUE TO SICKNESS OR OTHER CIRCUMSTANCES, PLEASE RING TO LET US KNOW, THANK YOU.

All late marks show on children’s attendance registers and we will be routinely contacting parents whose children are regularly late. Our routines start the minute children arrive at school with children getting straight on with their independent work in class. Children arriving late miss out on vital learning time and find it harder to settle into the school day and some pupils get upset when they are constantly late. Please help us by ensuring your child is at school, ready to come in when the bell rings at 8.50am. We’ll keep you posted on how we are doing in our assemblies and newsletters.

Attendance 

All schools in the Coquet Partnership have agreed that if an unauthorised leave of absence is taken during term time and the pupil’s attendance in the 12 month period leading up to the absence is less than 93%, an application to the Local Authority for a penalty notice will be made. Our overall school attendance target is 96%

Ofsted Attendance

To aim to an outstanding school Ofsted say- ’Pupils value their education and rarely miss a day at school. No groups of pupils are disadvantaged by low attendance. The attendance of pupils who have previously had exceptionally high rates of absence is rising quickly towards the national average’.

Grange View needs every pupil at school every day to improve our overall attendance please!

NO HOLIDAYS will be authorised in term time.

We have Education Welfare Officer working with us this year who will be monitoring attendance very closely; especially the late marks so please ensure your child/ren are on the school yard for the bell at 8.50am every morning.                        
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Attendance w/e 




Easy Fund Raising www.easyfundraising.org.uk. Please register and keep Shopping online on this website for school funds. Every penny you spend helps school.

****After School Clubs****

No Rugby or Fitness After School Clubs this week due to events in school.

Craft, Football, Multi-skills and Karate will go ahead as usual.

Next term we are offering the following clubs for 6 weeks (£12/£6), so please book places and pay at the office:

Monday – Rugby for Years 1,2,3,4

Tuesday – Art for Rec to Year 4 

Wednesday – Football

Thursday – Little Movers for Nursery, Reception, Year 1

Thursday – Singing for Years 2,3,4

Friday - Karate

(Places will be carried over for rugby, football, little movers and karate but if places are no longer wanted let the office know, thank you)

Dates for diaries 

· Mon 10th Dec- Flu immunisation day
· Mon 10th Dec - Christmas Messy 3.15pm in school hall
· Mon 10th  Dec – No Rugby
· Tues 11th Dec ** New Christmas Film club £2 included drink and snack 3.15pm – 5pm**

· Tues 11th Dec – No Fitness due to Film Club
· Tues 11th Dec – Craft Club as usual
· Fri 14th Dec – School Panto for all pupils am and pm
· Tues 18th Dec- Christmas performances- 10am Acorns and Oak; 2pm KS1 & 6pm KS2 – tickets have been sent home so make sure you bring them on the day
· Thurs 20th Dec- Christmas jumper and lunch day
· Fri 21st Dec- Christmas Party day (party clothes can be worn) school closes at 1.30pm
· Mon 7th Jan – school closed TT day
· Tues 8th Jan – School opens for Spring term at 8am for breakfast club 
Kind regards,

Mrs L Laskey - Headteacher
Grange View C.E. First School
                    We aim to SPARKLE!

Grange View C.E. First School             �Grange Road, Widdrington�Morpeth, NE61 5LZ.


Telephone: 01670 790 686�email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@grangeview.northumberland.sch.uk" �admin@grangeview.northumberland.sch.uk� 


Headteacher: Mrs Louise Laskey B.Ed(Hons)
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Well done Willow Class who won with 100%  


Acorn – 92.9%   Oak – 82.6%   Elm – 95.8%


Beech – 97.4%   Chestnut – 99.2%   Willow – 100%


TOTAL FOR THE WEEK – 95.4%


Just below our school target of 96%  





PLEASE TRY to get your child to school on time every day 


and help us achieve our target EVERY week, thank you.





Stars of the week





Beech


Merit – Evie, Alfie


Sparkle – Logan


Writing – Jack


Chestnut & Willow Classes were out on a school trip

















Acorns


Merit – Niamh, Olivia


Sparkle - Nicole


Writing - Louis


Oak


Merit – Noah, Jayce


Sparkle –Avnett


Writing – Ethan


Elm


Merit – Whole Class


Sparkle – Reshay


Writing – Jean-Paul








Extra Award


Grace Y for the Christmas Banner Competition





Safe to Learn section


This is a section on our newsletter where we will share and update any safeguarding information for all parents/carers to be aware of. Mrs Pat Treanor is our Chair of governors and Safeguarding governor, Mrs Laskey and Mrs Chapman are our Designated Safeguarding lead staff. 


Operation Endeavour.  


I am writing to inform you about Operation Endeavour.  This is an innovative project in which schools and colleges in Northumberland are participating, and which is run in partnership with Northumberland County Council and Northumbria Police. 


Operation Endeavour which commences in November 2018, aims to support children and young people who go missing from home.  Children who go missing from home are at risk of significant harm and they may be vulnerable to sexual exploitation, violent crime, gang exploitation, or to drug and alcohol misuse. As a result, following any report of a child going missing to the Police, the Police will make contact with Children’s Social Care who will then communicate relevant and necessary information to nominated school staff.  


Each school has members of staff (key adults) who have been fully trained in liaising with the Police and Children’s Social Care when required, and will ensure that the necessary support is made available to the child or young person following their return.  


I believe that this project demonstrates our school’s commitment to working in partnership to safeguard and protect children, and to providing the best possible care and support for our pupils.


Onecall 


Onecall is the number for all adult social care, children’s services and community health enquires in Northumberland. Helping the most vulnerable to keep safe and well 24-7. 


Telephone- 01670 536400
























